Date:

Insurance Carrier Claims Review Dept. and Address or 

Insurance Carrier Medical Director

Dear:  name of contact person in Claims review dept or the Medical Director 

RE:  Claim #   _________________

I am writing regarding the aforementioned claim and (Insurance Carrier Name)’s practice of bundling immunization administration with vaccine product reimbursement. This practice does not provide adequate reimbursement for the actual total costs of obtaining and administering vaccines.

When the American Medical Association (AMA) created the immunization administration codes in 1999, the intent was to separately report the administration from the cost of the vaccine. These codes recognized that there is significant clinical practice expense involved in vaccine administration. Today, for each shot given, the clinical staff must comply with the VIS protocols, as well as obtain informed consent. Discussion of the benefits as well as the possible risks can be time intensive on the part of the physician. Additionally, pediatricians incur significant expense associated with obtaining and storing large inventories of vaccines for children. Large capital outlays are required to keep the necessary vaccines in stock and storage facilities with strictly regulated conditions are needed to ensure that the inventory remains viable. 

When adjudicating claims for immunization administration, it is apparent that there is an inappropriate interpretation of the intent behind the two immunization administration codes (separating the cost of the biologic from the administrative expenses) to decrease reimbursement fee schedules for vaccines. As a result, physicians must either pay out of pocket to immunize their patients or refer them to a public clinic. Both options represent obstacles to optimal immunization levels. 

The negative impact of such actions has tremendous implications for our nation's immunization policy. The disruption of ongoing comprehensive care for children in their medical home would put them unnecessarily at risk of disease. And as is well known, immunizations delayed are immunizations denied. 

We all share in the responsibility for protecting all our nation's children from the ravages of preventable diseases and the subsequent increased costs for treating otherwise preventable diseases. I hope that you will reconsider and provide reimbursement for both the vaccine product and immunization  administration.  Included is a copy of the original claim that was submitted with a request that you process reimbursement as indicated on the claim. Please contact  _______________ at _____________ if you would like to discuss this issue further.

Sincerely,
